THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Regular Meeting November 1, 2018
The meeting was called to order by Charles Rothermel, Vice-Chairman.  Board members present Robert Zedreck and Ken Chambon (via telephone).  Also present were Sam Gibson, Engineer; Romel L. Nicholas, Solicitor; Jerry D. Brown, Managing Director and Rebecca M. Sray, Recording Secretary.
Adjournment of recessed October 4th meeting

Executive Session at the end of last month’s meeting ended without quorum to adjourn.

MOTION to adjourn last month’s meeting made by Ken Chambon, seconded by Robert Zedreck, all members present voting AYE.
Approval of Minutes from October 4th meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of October 4, 2018 meeting made by Robert Zedreck, seconded by Ken Chambon, all members present voting AYE.
Visitors / Public Comment:     NONE
Field Operations Report 

· The monthly field report for October was reviewed; key items discussed as follows:
· Televised portions of sanitary sewer installed by Kukurin.
· Worked with vendors regarding a new variable frequency drive and updates to the control system at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station
· Began to obtain pricing for various field related items to be considered for the 2019 budget

· Installed backflow prevention devices at various locations
Administrative Report: 

· 441 letters were sent out to customers in late September with past due balances greater than $50.  Subsequently, 80 premises were posted, and water shut off authorization work is in progress.
· Our current billing software provider (Software Systems, Inc.) provided written notice to MATSF that effective July 2019 they will be deactivating their Ubility software.  They indicated that they would work with MATSF towards conversion to a new software vendor prior to that deactivation.  As such, MATSF scheduled a meeting with representatives of Muni-Link on October 29th to review their billing software.  Prior to the meeting, the Managing Director met with Rostraver Authority representatives who currently utilize the Muni-Link software.  
After discussion by the Board it was agreed to have the Solicitor review the draft agreement from Muni-Link.

· Approval of Resolution 2018-199 regarding amendment to the MATSF personnel policy manual with respect to part time employee classifications.
MOTION to approve Resolution 2018-199 regarding amendment to MATSF personnel policy manual with respect to part time employee classification made by Ken Chambon, seconded by Robert Zedreck, all members present voting AYE.
· A right to know request was received regarding the Hastings project.  South Fayette Township received the same request.  Managing Director working with both the Solicitor and the Township in this regard.
Engineer’s Report 
· Millers Run Interceptor Sewer Improvements
Kukurin has submitted Pay Application No. 7 in the amount of $198,165.94.  KLH has reviewed this payment request and recommends payment in the noted amount.

KLH is completing an as-built survey of the newly installed Millers Run Interceptor.

· Chartiers Creek Pump Station Electrical Modifications
KLH worked with MATSF personnel and NexGen to determine necessary modifications to allow the grinder circuit to be reset remotely.  NexGen provided a quote in the amount of $1,450.00 for this work along with replacement of the exterior light fixture on the pump station and they were given notice to perform that work.
KLH worked with MATSF personnel and Elcon to determine necessary modifications to reconfigure operation of the gate actuator.  

KLH worked with Gilson Engineering to obtain quotes for the installation of new gas detection equipment at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station.  Gilson Engineering provided two quotes in the amounts of $10,140.00 (low sensors only) and $13,665.00 (high and low sensors), not including installation. Subsequently, MATSF field personnel contacted a local firm (Giangarlo Scientific) that services the existing equipment to determine if they can troubleshoot the equipment in lieu of replacement.).
· Tap Fee Update

KLH will complete an Act 57 Tap Fee Calculation update upon completion of the Millers Run Interceptor project.

· Developer Projects

Hastings Plan – Sanitary Sewer construction is complete for this phase of the project.    A few laterals will be extended due to some lot reconfigurations.   Some punch list items remain.
Solicitor’s Report:
LIENS

Solicitor has processed all accounts turned over for liening to date.  Solicitor awaits additional account information to initiate lien process on aged accounts previously discussed.

Solicitor and Manager met on September 15, 2018 to review various account/lien issues.  Solicitor forwarded correspondence to new owner of Valleyfield seeking payment of unpaid lien.

Solicitor to work with Authority to lien approximately six (6) to eight (8) accounts.

SHERIFF SALES

Solicitor continues to review postings of properties set for sheriff’s sale.  Solicitor also continues to communicate with the Allegheny County Sheriff to determine the status of previously submitted properties.

BANKRUPTCIES

Solicitor continues to address bankruptcy notices and inquiries as they are presented by the Authority.

HASTINGS

Solicitor awaits additional deeds.

RIGHT TO KNOW REQUEST

Solicitor addressed in conjunction with Managing Director
BURSCA

Solicitor addressed Developer Agreement for Bursca Retail.
Old Business:   NONE
New Business:   
· Developer’s Agreement is ready for approval for relocation of a limited amount of MATSF sanitary sewer for the Burns and Scalo retail project at the corner of Washington Pike and Bursca Drive.
MOTION to approve the Developer’s Agreement for relocation of sanitary sewer for the Burns and Scalo retail project at the corner of Washington Pike and Bursca Drive made by Kenneth Chambon, seconded by Robert Zedreck, all members present voting AYE.
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· 3RWW conducted Source Flow Reduction Committee, Wet Weather Working Group and Consent Order committee meetings to which the Managing Director attends.  A negotiation session with PaDEP for the next round of consent orders was held on June 13th and was attended by both the Solicitor and the Managing Director.  Still awaiting PaDEP to provide an updated draft of the new order.
· The personnel committee met with office and field employees on October 4th.  Subsequently, the Managing Director met with Ken Chambon, chairman of the Personnel Committee, to discuss personnel budget related items for 2019.

· The Managing Director and field staff attended the 3 Rivers Wet Weather Sewer Conference at the Monroeville Convention Center. 

Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills: October 2018

The Vice-Chairman presented the October 2018 Bills for Approval.

MOTION to approve the October 2018 Bills for Payment made by Robert Zedreck, seconded by Ken Chambon, all members present voting AYE.

RRIS Stage I Bills:  October 2018

The Vice-Chairman presented the October 2018 RRIS Stage I Bills for Approval.

MOTION to approve the October 2018 RRIS Stage I Bills for Payment made by Robert Zedreck, seconded by Ken Chambon, all members present voting AYE.


Financial Statements:

The Board reviewed the Financial Statements for the month of October 2018.
Adjournment
At 5:15 p.m. the meeting was adjourned.

MOTION to adjourn made by Robert Zedreck, seconded by Ken Chambon, all members present voting AYE.
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